EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING
Monday, March 9, 2009
Board Members Present:  Annette Duvall, Luke Syverson, Craig Olson, Gill James,
Bob Dowding, Peter Bentley, Pat McCarthy, Dan Jurdy, Joe Thompson, Megan Marson

Board Members Absent:  Ryan Burke, Kim Eng, Chris Bigelow, Brent Kawaguchi, Michael Bailey, John Wiley 
Tom & Marilyn Doyle – District Directors


1. Introduction of Guests:  

2. Approval of Monday, February 9, 2009 Executive Board Minutes.  M/S/P


3. Financial Report:
Checking:
$ 31,323.22 

Savings:
$ 25,943.48
4. Approval of Vouchers: Vouchers # 14988 through # 15138 for a total of $ 35,714.81  M/S/P


5. WIAA Executive Board Report:  Craig Olson
A. No meeting since last meeting.

B. Appears the 4A basketball tourney attendance is up from initial reports.


6. Sea-King District 2 Executive Board:  Luke Syverson
A. Violations – Recommend to WIAA that the pre-season rules clinic includes a statement about protesting at the time of an ejection.  Get clarification from WIAA about protests and the timing.
B. League Reports 
a. Sea-King 3A Basketball Tournament @BCC.  BCC works out as a good site.  Have some issues when we need to use locker rooms and having coaches of different sexes than the team.  But we work with that.  The supervisory passes worked well.  We still had difficulty getting administrators and AD’s to be present in front of the crowds.  Recommendation to require a minimum of two administrators to be present and in front of the crowd at each contest.  There is some discussion about the selection of Ingraham as a site for the tourney because of the facility issues.  Metro selects the site and has chosen Ingraham so far.  They will look at sites.
b. 4A tournament allocations.  Gill raised a concern about the pairings for the WIAA tourney where two Kingco schools faced each other in the first round.  The agreement is not a “combination”, but a “glue” situation.  The difference means that the District 4#1 is allocated a #1 slot.  Since they lost the “play-in” game, the Kingco school replaced them in that slot.
c. SeaTac tourney.  Tourney was held at Chief Leschi and went well.  The pass list situation there is not good and continues to cause issues.  Can’t use our district passes because there are three districts involved.  Will keep on working on this and encouraging AD’s to read the syllabus.  The state B tourney is fun because the fans from schools will come into another school’s rooting section and help them to cheer.  Great relationships.
d. 1B - Played at Mt. Lake Terrace and seemed to go well there.  
e. 2A - Played in district 3 tourney.
f. Metro league researched the idea of holding double header basketball contests where they played the girls games first, followed by the boys games.  They were directed by their legal counsel to alternate the contests.

g. Peter would like to be involved in working on the sportsmanship idea for next year.  He sent out a letter to all Board Members and Superintendents in the district to promote that after last meeting and would like to see improvements in this area.
C. 2009-2010 Executive Board Meeting Schedule.  Marilyn distributed a proposed schedule for next year and asked members to review it and provide feedback.  M/S/P
D. Review Proposed Amendments to Spring Rep. Assembly – Representatives are asked to take the amendments to their Leagues and report their findings at the April meeting.

7. Sea-King District 2 Executive Director Report: Tom & Marilyn Doyle
A. Correspondence. 
B.  District Tournament Financial Reports for Swimming/Gymnastics
C. Web Site: www.wiaa.com/dist2


8. Other Business-Agenda Items for Monday, April 13,  2009-3:30PM Bellevue ESC
A. League Positions on Amendments to Spring Rep. Assembly

B. 2008-2009 Budget Status Report

C. Winter District Tournament Financial Report

D. Review Sea-King District Documents

E. Selection of 2009-2010 Basketball Sites

9. The Executive Board meeting was adjourned at 5:30 PM.

